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Published quarterly by the Volunteer Chapter of
the American Backflow Prevention Association,
whose members have a common interest in
protecting the drinking water from contamination
through cross-connections. Opinions expressed
in articles or letters are not necessarily those
supported by the Chapter.

Your ideas and expertise are needed by the
Volunteer Chapter ABPA to ensure a balanced
approach to selving backflow problems in the
State of Tennessee. Your participation will help
shape the future of cross connection control
across the State by providing support for a unified
backflow prevention effort.

Advertisement Rates Per Issue:

$20.00 Business Card Size
Make check payable to Volunteer Chapter ABPA
and mail ad copy and payment to Chapter
address:

Volunteer Chapter ABPA

% P.O.Box 5

Gatlinburg, TN 37738

ABPA annual dues are:
$27.00 ABPA National
10.00 Volunteer Chapter
$37.00 Total Annual Dues

Make check payable to ABPA.
(National membership is required for Chapter
membership.)

Mail dues to:
ABPA
4381 Hudson Drive
Stow, OH 44224
CHAPTER OFFICERS
Dale Phelps President
City of Gatlinburg------------—- (615) 436-4681
Don Treesh-ee---emeeammrnmcaanaeo” Vice President
Knox County Schools--------- (615) 594-1229
Scott Arledge--------ven----- Secretary/Treasurer
Smith & Stevenson------------ (704) 525-3388
DIRECTORS AT LARGE
Larry Stinnett---------emeecee- (615) 594-7538
Knoxville Utilities Board, Knoxville, TN
David Birkholz-----=---eecm--- (615) 458-2091
Loudon Utilities, Loudon, TN
Greg Young---------nseemeecee o (205) 233-2023
Valve and Fittings
Becky Thompson-------------—- (615) 868-5400

Madison Suburban Utility District, Madison, TN
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knowledgeable, respected
and top leaders in the
backflow industry presented
conference attendees with
educational sessions that
were very well attended.
Among the highlights were:
Association Counsel Doug
Cregor on "Legal
Liabilities", Don Donath of
the American Fire Sprinkler
Association on "Backflow
Preventers on Automatic
Sprinkler Systems", and our
own Dean Davenport of
HydroCowl, Inc.  with
"Regulation of Confined
Spaces”. A person could
learn more here in two days
than anywhere!

Manufacturers  and
Representatives from far
and wide were present with
the latest devices and
technology on display, and
were more than helpful in
answering questions and
providing information.

Pat yourselves on the
back, Volunteer Chapter, as
you played a gracious host
to the backflow world.

A special thanks to Larry

Stinnett for roping the
Conference for Tennessee
this year, and to all those
who helped, and the entire
Conference Committee and
for all the hard work and a
job very well done!!.

Rumor has it that the
Knoxville Conference may
very well be the best
attended, the most fun, and
the most profitable Annual
ABPA Conference yet!!

(Submitted by Dale Phelps, City of Gatlinburg,
Gatlinburg, TN)

Backflow Incident
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uncovered a Cross-
connection with the CO?
dispensers in the concession
areas causing copper to
leach into the water system.

The Seattle Water
Department took action.
They required that all
carbonation equipment be
immediately disconnected
and Reduced  Pressure
Backflow Assemblies be
installed.

(Submitted by Greg Young, Valves &
Fittings, Inc., Athens, AL)
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PLEASE!!!!

Articles, Technical Tips and
other information are needed by
the newsletter committee. If you
have information or need
information please call one of the
committee members and they
will be happy to assist you. The
newsletter committee members
are:

Dale Phelps (615) 436-4681
Don Treesh (615) 594-3633
Greg Young (205) 233-2033

Becky Thompson (615) 868-5400
Eddie Agee (615)754-8284
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Legislation Update
The Senate passed
S.2019, a Safe Drinking
Water Act Reauthorization
bill. Deleted from the bill
as passed was the "Return

Flows" provision. This
would have been a
prohibition on the

technology of using the
public water mains as a
"heat sink" for water-based
heat pump systems that
utilize returning the cooling
water to the water main. It
was reported that the Senate
did not want a floor fight, as
this is a very hot topic in
some ares, and they believe
that state and  local
communities have sufficient
authority to prohibit return

flows. A bill will be passed
in the House and then the
Conference Committee, a
joint  Senate/House body,
will craft the final version.
As we are all working
hard to prevent the
possibility of backflow into
the water mains, a system
that returns cooling water to
the water main would be
equivalent to foolishness.

(Submitted by Dale Phelps, City of Gatlinburg,
Gatlinburg, TN)
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Backflow Education
We have to start with
education before we can

accomplish unified
regulation in  Backflow
Prevention.

TAUD and their
representatives have been
working hard in the past
year to help educate those
interested in  Backflow
Prevention.

This organization and
its associates should be
commended  for their
contribution towards the
Volunteer Chapter's goal of
more unified regulation in
Backflow Prevention.

In the Middle

Tennessee area alone, they
have held seven classes.
We have had a great
response from the plumbers
because several  Utility
Districts are now requiring
this certification to work in
their area.

The Volunteer
Chapter  Training and
Education Committee

would like to take this
opportunity to thank the
following people for their
contribution to Backflow
Prevention Education:

John Hall TAUD
Tony Wyatt TAUD
Dwayne Culpepper TAUD
Dean Davenport HydroCowl
Loyd Rainey Watts

(Submitted by Becky Thompson, Madison
Suburban Utility District, Madison, TN)

e o sk ok ok sk sk ok sk ok ok ok stk sk ok sk Rk ok kR R K

Recertification Classes

The Tennessee
Association  of  Utility
Districts will be holding

recertification classes at the
following districts:

July 6, 1994- Norris Water
Commission

July 21, 1994- Lewisburg Water &
Sewer

August 17, 1994-Henderson, TN
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